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DATES TO REMEMBER
Term 2:
19th May - 5/6 sport - away
                 - Parent Helper info
                   session at 3pm
24th May - Smile Squad (dentist)
25th May - F-2 Chesterfield Farm
26th May - 5/6 sport - away
                  - Assembly 3pm
30th May - Nurse Visit Foundation
                  - Somers Roadie               
                    incursion
                  - Minikids at 2.30pm
2nd Jun - 5/6 sport - home
8th Jun - 3-6 Scienceworks  
9th Jun - 5/6 sport - home              
12th Jun - King's Birthday holiday
13th Jun - Minikids at 2.30pm
                  SSG Meetings
19th Jun - School Council Meeting
20th Jun - Winter Solstice event
23rd Jun - Last day Term 2
                   2.30pm finish

Term 3
10th Jul  - Term 3 begins
13th Jul  - Astro Laura incursion
7th Aug  - School Council 
1st Sept  - Curriculum Day
6th Sept - School Concert
11th Sept - Swimming Commences
                - School Council 
15th Sept - Last day Term 3
                 - 2.30pm finish

Ainslie Parklands Primary School
Hinkley Ave, Croydon 3136
Ph: 9870 1566   Website: ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au

Pochahontis has arrived!
The F-2 Studio is investigating the theme of
"Survival" this term, and teachers have
organised for a rabbit (Pochahontis) and her
six babies to be here for four weeks.  It is
amazing to see how rapidly the babies are
becoming rabbits!

Education Support Staff Day -
Thank you!!
Tuesday 16th May was Education Support
staff day.  We are so appreciative of our
ES staff - we literally couldn't do our jobs
without you! Thank you to Laura A,
Georgie, Samar, Elicia, Andy & Simone.



Mother's / Special Person's Day Stall
On Friday 12th May, APPS Community
Engagement Team organised a
Mother's/Special Person's Day stall, with
some wonderful gifts that students could
purchase.  Huge thank you to the team,
and to the stallholders, who provide this
wonderful service for our students. We
hope that the Special People in their lives
had a wonderful day!

New Shade Sails
Well, it has taken a while, but our
new shade sails over the library
deck and our Amphitheatre have
finally been installed.  They look
great and will provide us with
more sun safe outdoor learning
spaces in the warmer weather!

Home Reading Information night
On Tuesday 9th May, we held an online
Reading information night for parents,
introducing our new Reading program
and homework policy. Thank you to Jane
H and Wendy for your work on the APPS
Reading journey.



Community Engagement Team
We are incredibly lucky to have such an
amazing Community Engagement Team.
To express an interest in being part of the
team, or to make some suggestions
please email: 

janebennettsbrown@gmail.com

Minikids
Thank you, Jess, for once again running a
fantastic Minikids program. Thanks also to
the brilliant work done by the Grade 4
helpers! If you know a 3yo or 4yo
preschool student, they are welcome to
come along and participate in a school
transition session - regardless of the
school they will enrol in!

From Term 3 - the Melba
Canteen
From the beginning of Term 3, Ainslie
Parklands Primary School families will
be able to put in a lunch order every
Friday for the Melba Canteen.  Please
see instructions and menu
item/prices later in the newsletter.
Lunch orders must be at school by
9.10am each Friday to be included in
the order.

We are seeking parent helpers to 
 deliver the orders to the canteen in
the morning and bring them back to
APPS just before lunchtime.  If you are
able to help, please contact the office.  
Thank you!!

Morning drop-off
We have noticed lately that some of
our students have been unable to
settle into learning routines when
there are several parents still in the
classroom well after 9am. We know
that sometimes separation is tricky
and we will do everything we can to
support parents in this situation. 
 Where possible, a prompt drop-off in
the morning means that children can
settle into learning sooner.  We thank
you for your understanding. 

mailto:janebennettsbrown@gmail.com


Education Week - Open Morning
This week, we have done some great
learning and engaging activities.  We
also invited families and prospective
families to come and have a look at
our amazing school! Thank you to
those who came along - I know our
children love to share their learning
with you!

"Young Leaders for Equality
and Respect 
The Young Leaders program
provides students with the unique
opportunity to use their voices to
create more safe, equitable and
inclusive environments within their
school community. The program
will engage up to 75 students, who
will have the opportunity to be part
of a series of workshops that aim
to build their understanding of and
confidence to address gender
inequality in their school
community.
As a school group, the students will
identify 1-2 priority issues and work
together to create a student-led
project that aims to address the
issue/s in their school community. 
Grade 5 members of the Student
Voice team, Vivienne & Sam, along
with Maeve and Arlo are our Ainslie
Parklands PS representatives for
this opportunity.  We look forward
to what they bring back.  Thanks
also to Georgie, for taking them
along. 



To: Parents of students in Years 4, 5 & 6

PARENT / CAREGIVER / GUARDIAN INFORMATION AND CONSENT LETTER
2023 Student Attitudes to School Survey

Dear Parent / Caregiver / Guardian,

This letter is to inform you about the 2023 Student Attitudes to School Survey (AtoSS), that
your child is invited to participate in.  

About the survey
We value student voice as a means to improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality
instruction and are conducting a survey to find out what your child thinks of their school. 
The AtoSS is an annual student survey offered by the Department of Education to assist
schools to gain an understanding of students' perceptions and experience of school.
Students will be asked about their thoughts and feelings in relation to their school, their
learning, peer relationships, resilience, bullying, health and wellbeing, physical activity, and
life in general. 
This year, the AtoSS will be conducted at your school from 15th May to 9th June (in small
groups). 

What are the benefits?
Young people enjoy having a say! This survey has been running for nearly 20 years and is
invaluable in helping schools understand student views to plan programs and activities to
improve your child's schooling experience. The survey responses also help the Department
of Education understand how student’s learning experiences can be improved.

What are the risks?
While we do not anticipate many risks of participation, some students may find some of the
survey questions personal and sensitive in nature. Should you agree for your child to
participate, they are still free to skip questions or to withdraw at any stage if the survey
makes them upset or uncomfortable. A teacher will be present during the survey to support
students.
The questions are selected from validated survey instruments used in Australia and around
the world, are strength-based, and tailored for each year level group.

What will my child be asked to do?
Your child will be invited to complete the survey online during class time using a purpose
built secure online survey tool. It is important to note that we are not in any way “testing”
your child. Please note:
·      Student participation in the survey is voluntary and students may withdraw at any time.
·      The survey will take around 20-45 minutes to complete.

How is my child’s confidentiality protected?
Your child will be provided with a unique login to complete the survey from their teacher.
The student login is an assigned identifier that may be used to link data for statistical and
research purposes only. Personally identifiable data will not be recorded in the survey
response file to ensure the confidentiality of your child’s responses is protected at all times.



How will results be reported?
The survey results will be reported back to the school in aggregate form throughout the
survey period. All survey data that is made available in reports are for groups of students
only so that no individual student can be identified. Data suppression rules are used for
schools with low student numbers per year level.
Your school may share the results of the survey with parents, in documents such as the
School Annual Report.

Options for participation
Participation in this survey is voluntary. If you do not wish for your child to do the
survey, please opt out via email to your school:
ainslie.parklands.ps@education.vic.gov.au. Please do so by Friday 12th May, stating that
you wish to opt out of your child’s participation, along with their name and year level.

If your school does not receive a Refusal of Consent email from yourself before the
survey commencement date mentioned within this letter, it means that you give your
consent for your child to participate in the 2023 Attitudes to School Survey.

A copy of the survey that we are asking your child to complete is available from your
child’s school. Please contact the administration office if you would like to see the survey
before making your decision about whether you would like your child to participate. 
If you would like more information, please speak to your child’s teacher, or contact the
department at school.surveys@education.vic.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,
Department of Education, Victoria



From the Music Studio

Grade 1 & 2 Students doing a brilliant job
learning the C Chord on ukulele to
accompany themselves on our class song
"Eucalyptus"

Grade 3 & 4 students doing a great job learning
"Click Sticks" which has three different parts on
tuned percussion.



From the Foundation - Year 2 Studio...
Today was the final (and spectacular) visit from the firefighters from the Ringwood
Fire Station. After a recap of home safety the students couldn’t wait to go out and take
a closer look at the fire-engine brought especially for the day. As you can see from the
photos it was an unforgettable experience with all students being given the
opportunity to operate the big hose. With huge amounts of fun and lots of
opportunities for important questions it was a fantastic experience. We also wish
Laura W a fantastic birthday, she had a great time joining in and as she reminded us
all, we should never take these opportunities for granted after not being able to do
them not so long ago. 





From the 3/4 Studio...
Our 3/4 students enjoyed some outdoor Maths this week. Addition is our current focus, so after
our warm up game of ‘Atoms’ (ask your child to tell you about it) we used the cards parked in
our carpark to create additon problems. Students worked at their own level from single digit
addition to 3 digit addition. Some students then added all of their totals together or for further
extension multiplied their answers. The emphasis with this lesson was to discuss the different
strategies that we used to solve. Strategies included counting on, doubles and near doubles,
make to 10 and the column method. Additon investigations will continue over the coming
weeks.

 

All APPS students helped to clean up the school grounds this week with an ‘Emu Bob’
collection. So many bags of rubbish were collected! Please help us keep our beautiful

school clean with as little rubbish as possible in school lunches. Thank you 😊



From the 5/6 Studio... 

The 5/6 Studio have just completed a unit on Explanation writing. An Explanation is a
text that explains how or why something occurs. Students brainstormed topics they
were interested in before researching and creating their own Explanations. As a part
of the process, students used a co-constructed rubric, edited, revised, and
considered how different elements such as images and diagrams may be used to
enhance their pieces. Here are some samples by Angie and Clancy. 



SMILE SQUAD VISITING APPS ON WEDNESDAY 24TH MAY

 



TERM 3 APPS CANTEEN MENU OPTIONS SAMPLE





 

Nicole Joyce, a visiting primary school nurse from the Department of Education, will
be attending the school to conduct the Prep health assessments and to see other
children as requested by teachers (with parents’ consent). 

The purpose of the visit is to provide children in their first year of primary school with
the opportunity to have a health assessment; to link children, families and school
communities to services available in the community; and to provide information
and advice that promotes health and wellbeing.
The confidential questionnaire will provide important information about your child’s
health so the nurse can make an effective assessment. If your child requires further
assessment, such as vision, hearing or speech assessments the nurse will see him
or her at school.
• If you would like your child to participate in the Primary School Nursing Program
please indicate this by ticking the YES consent box (page 5), sign and fill out the
questionnaire and return the completed student entrant health questionnaire to
your child’s school.

• If you do not wish your child to participate in the Primary School Nurse Program
please tick the NO consent box (page 5), sign and return the student entrant health
questionnaire to your child’s school.
Parents are invited to contact the visiting primary school nurse if there are any
issues they wish to discuss. The contact number is 0459 873 959.
Once completed, can you please return the questionnaires to your child’s school
teacher in the sealed envelope by the specified return date. 

Thank you




